Telco Community Credit Union Breaks Ground in Candler for New Administrative Building

Candler, North Carolina -December 3, 2020 -Telco officially broke ground at 1137 Smokey Park Highway in Candler on December 3rd, 2020. The site
will be the future home of Telco's new administrative building, which will closely adjoin the Candler branch. Conveniently located to I-26 and 1-40, the
site is next to the Dollar General Market and QP gas station and across from Vulcan Rock Quarry.

In June of 2020, Telco expanded its field of membership to include 8 additional counties in Western North Carolina. Telco is now able to provide
affordable, financial services to a total of 21 counties and has 10 branch locations.

"With the growth of membership and new branches, we have outgrown our current space", said David Burnette, President/CEO of Telco. "The additional
support needed required a larger space to efficiently accommodate our staff and allow room for future growth."

The 12,000 square foot building will be 2 stories and house offices for the Call Center, Human Resources, Accounting, Lending, Underwriting, Collections,
Information Technology, Marketing, Compliance and Executive Management. The building will also serve as a facility for ongoing training for Branch
Managers, Member Service Representatives and Tellers. The projected completion date is set for September 2021.

Left to right: Board Members- Ralph Long, Sharon Carter, Bob Lux, Alan Byrd, Harry Hankla, Lois Erickson.
Jan Stapler-COO, Steve Perkins-CLO, Robert Gordon-CFO, Carl Carney-President/CEO of Davie Construction,
David Burnette-President/CEQO and Bryan Bowles-Project Manager, Davie Construction.



